Mr. Earl E. Hall, Superintendent of Schools, Casey, Iowa.

Dear Earl:

I told you about the Cramer Chemical Company's foot powder boxes which we installed in our gymmasium and which have given complete satisfaction. I am asking Dr. Lloyd L. Boughton, who was with us here at the University a great number of years, and who is now chairman of Cramer's research department, to write you concerning the boxes.

He will give you complete information and I know he will be glad to render you any additional service that you may need.

I assure you I enjoyed my visit with you and the other splendid men at the Boone, Iowa, conference.

With reciprocal good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

WOA-AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.